
From: Mercedes Golding >  
Sent: 22 July 2021 11:43 
To: Fixter, Grant <Grant.Fixter@boston.gov.uk> 
Cc: planning <planning@boston.gov.uk> 
Subject: RE: B/21/0222 - Station Road, Kirton 
 
Dear Grant 
 
Further to your exchange of email with Lewis regarding the above application, please take this email 
as our formal request to withdraw the above application with immediate effect. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Mercedes 
 

Mercedes Golding AssocRTPI 

Planning Administrator 
  

 

  

  

32 High Street, Helpringham, 

Sleaford, Lincolnshire NG34 0RA 

Tel: 01529 421646 

Email: admin@rdc-landplan.co.uk 

Web: www.rdc-landplan.co.uk 
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